


NOTICE

In March, 1977, haAFa will begin
using its newly-acquired non-profit
bulk mailing permit in mailing this
Newsletter. By putting this change
into effect, the Association has been
able to postpone an increase in the
annual dues of $10, which has remained
the same even as postal rates have
been climbing steadily from 8¢ to 10¢
to 13¢ for a first class letter.

with further postal rate in-
creases in the offing, NAAFA felt
that use of the non-profit tax-exempt
status would be the only means to
keep the organization in the black and
even allow for more frequent mailings
to the membership.

However, use of the bulk permit
has two potential problems for some
members: bulk mall sometimes moves
slowly, taking up to 30-45 days in
some post offices; and envelopes using
the permit must carry the full name of
the organization in the return address,
showing "National Association to Aid
Fat Americans, Inc." instead of "NAAFA"
as it presently reads.

Those members who wish to receive
their DNewsletter via first class mail
can send payment of $4 (or $2 for those
having less than 6 months remaining on
their membership) payable to NaAFA,

Box 132, Ossining, N.Y. 1056Z. The
addirional payment represents the in-
creased postal and clerical costs to
NAAFA of handling some members on a
special basis.

NAAFAns who hold supporting Meni-
berships ($25/year) or Life Memberships
($250) will continue to receive their
Newsletter via first class mail at no
extra cost,

1977 ELECTION COMMILTEE FORMED

kules for the upcoming annual election
in June, and determination of a slate of
nominees for seats on the Board, are the
main items on the agenda of this year's
Election Committee. 7The Committee, con-
sisting of Board members E. Dobson, J.
Fabrey, w. Fabrey, L. Fisher, S. Goodman,
. Scott-Jones, and . Shadowitz, would
like to hear from any NAAFA member who
would like to be considered for possible
candidacy in the election.

1o be eligible for a seat on the
soard of Directors, one must be at least
21 years of age and have been a member of
haafa for at least one year.

Anyone not selected by the Election
Committee as a candidate can still appear
on the ballot by submitting a petition
signed by 25 members of Naaka, prior to
the may 1 deadline.

LETTER BLASTS TV NEWSMAN'S
VIEWS ON FAT POLICEMEN

The follcwing reproduces the text of an inter-
esting letter recently mailed to a television news=-
man in Washington, by one of KAAFA's Washington
area membersg

ur. Nick Thimmisch

WRC=TV (4)

4001 Nebraska Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Thiwmmisch,

I am writing you to say that I am very
grieved and offended by your rather cruel tele-
vision editorial on, or rather, against "fat
cops.” Hot only do I disagree with the drift
cf your thought on this matter, but I think the
tone and tencr of your presentation is highly
offensive. I am an officer in the Baltiwore-
Washington Chapter of LAAFA {National Assoc-
iation to Aid Fat Americans) and in their behalf
I deplore such statements as "nobedy wants a
fat cop" and that people want policemen who
"look like policemen. "

In wy wind's eye, a policeman looks like
my fsther. My late father, S5Sgt. C. Bernard
Ruffin, Jr., was a wmember of the Metropolitan
Police Department for a quarter century. He
was the first Negro to attain a uniformed rank
above private when he was appointed corpecral in
1952, For wmany years he was the director of
Division II of the Metropolitan Police Boys
Clubs. He was widely considered an ideal "cop.'
Yet he stood 5'10" tall and weighed 205-240
pounds. His weight in no wise hindered or im-
peded his work.

I must teke exception to your statement
that fat people are less fit and less competent
than persons of slender build, and that "all
they need to do is exercise a little centrol”,
thereby implying that the stout are weak-willed
and irresolute. Any impartial investigation
and study would reveal this not to be true.

with regard to the policemen in Washington,
the criterion should be how well the man (or
woman) is able to perform the job, and none
other. Just because there are officers on the
force that weigh 267 pounds (you pronounced
that figure a&s if you believed it more appro-
priate to an elephant than tc a wan) does not
mean that they are incompetent. The Police
Department should hire and maintain its per=-
sonnel, regardless of weight, and solely on the
basis of how well they are akble to perform the
job; that should not matter, whether the offi-
cers weigh 70 pounds or 700 - their performance
should be the only criterion.

Cnce again I must say that I very much
regret your insensitive and in many ways de-
structive attitude, in that it tends to harass
and hinder many competent individuals.

Sincerely,

C. Bernard Ruffin



CCNNECTICUT CHAPTER PUBLISHES OWN NEWSLETTER

Connecticut's publication "the fat review",
begun in April, 1976, has a good circulation among
NAAFA wembers around the country, acccrding to
Barbara Anderson,; Connecticut chapter chairperson.
Boasting an outrageous style of reporting all its
own, the review has a no-holds-barred approach to
the trials and tribulations of fat people in gen-
eral and NAAFAns in particular. Ms. Anderson says
that a sample copy of the review is available to
anyone requesting it, writing to Connecticut
Chapter, NAAFA, Box 263, Milford, CT 06460.
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TEXT OF RESIGNATION LETTER

OF VICE-PRESIDENT FLORANE SCLAR

Having been beset with numerous critical de-
cisions for the past several months, complicated
by ongoing personal problems, it has become nec-
cessary for we to curtail my activities in a num-
ber of areas.

Af'ter much thought and deep soul-searching,
one of the mest difficult decisions which I have
hed to make is with regard to my involvement in
NAAFA. In all fairness to the organization and to
wyself, I must at this time ask that you accept my
resignation from the goard of Directors and as
Vice-President.

At the risk of sounding a bit melodramatic, I
want you to know that my heart and soul will always
belong to NAAFA. I shall continue to support its
principles, ideals and goals in any way possible,
for I owe NAAFA my self-ssteem as a worthwhile
human being. That's not a debt not easily paid,
but for the present, I will do all I can from the
sidelines to fight the good fight for the rights of
all fat people to live in dignity and with self-
respect, not only within the confines of the New
York/New .jersey/Connecticut area, but throughout
the entire country and Canada. It is a total com~
wmitment that all of us who have joined NAAFA should
and must make in order for us to go forward and get
NAAFA's message across to those who need us so des-
perately and to others who so desperately need to
be re~educated.

Hopefully, as complications begin to abate, I
will, from time to time, be available to assume the
responsibility of some swall project ~ you have but
to ask. It will also be my pleasure to attend
meetings whenever possible.

Perhaps in the near future, I may once again
have the honor and opportunity to serve NAAFA with
greater vigor and enthusiasm than heretofor.

--Florane Sclar
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OPEN BOARD MRETING DATES

The next tiwo meeting dates of the Board of
Directors are as follows: March 11; and April 15.
Members who are interested in attending should
call (212) 877-44L41 or (914) 941-8808 to confirm
dates, times, and meeting locations. Attendance
is limited to current members of NAAFA.

NEw BOAKD MEMBERS AbPUGLNIED

NAAFA members Joyce lMaloney (ihew
York City) and Howard Clist (Long Island)
have been confirmed as replacements for
seats on the Board of Directors recently
vacated by DlMichael witty and Florane
sclar, both of whom resigned recently.

Ms. Maloney had been serving as
NAATA's kecording Secretary, but had not
been an actual voting Board member. MNr.
Clist was active in Board affairs in the
past, until June of last year.

Mr. Wwitty will continue as NAAFA’s
accountant and Chairperson of the aAuditing
Committee., MNMrs. sclar hopes to become
active again in several months.
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LETTERS

WHERE IS ALMANACY
Dear NAAFA,

I would like to know if the NAAFA
Almanac is ready for sale yet and the
price of same. lhank you.

Llrene Deezik
Hartstown, ra

[lhe Almanac project is temporarily
grounded due to lack of an editor. The
Almanac is planned as both a review of
NAAFA history and a handbook of facts,
observations, and hints helpful to fat
people. --ED.]
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LIKES NAAFA
Dear NAAFA,
Thank you for a great organization!

Geraldine A. Ford
Mishawaka, Liv
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ACTRESS ™ "TOYs NAAFA MEMBERSHIF
Dear NAAFA,

Am enjoying your monthly hNewsletters.
I notice you have a book section. I have
come upon a new discovery which is begin-
ning to sweep the country. You may have
heard about it already.

In any case, IT wORKS!

1he book is called: Dr. s’ al's

Natural ™ ber Permanent weight-iuss Diet,
by Sanfusiu Siegal D.O., M.D.

I would like to offer this as another
option to enhance our lives.

I am spreading the word about NAAFA
in my travels around the country.

You're deoing a terrific job!

cloris Leachman
L.cs Angeles, Ca






